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Resident Fish Committee Meeting

March 15, 2005

CBFWA Office, Portland Oregon

Draft Action Notes

	Attendees:
	Brad Houslet, CTWS, Pete Hassemer (IDFG), Joe Maroney (KT), Dave Ward (ODFW), Tom Iverson, Frank Young and Neil Ward (CBFWA)

	By Phone:
	Clint Muhlfeld (MFWP), Lawrence Schwabe (BPT), Ron Peters (CDAT), Chris Brun (CTWS), Deanne Pavlik (STOI), Hunter Osborn (SBT), Charlie Holderman (KTI), Mike Faler (USFWS) and Jim Uehara (WDFW)

	Time Allocation:
	Objective 1. Project/Budget Recommendations
Objective 2. Fish & Wildlife Regional Issues
Objective 3. Annual Report 

Objective 4. RM&E

Objective 5. Other Business
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	ITEM 1:
	Review and Approve Agenda

Item 4 (2006 Budget Update) was added to the agenda.

	ITEM 2:
	Decision Framework Workgroup (DFW) Update 

During the February 2, 2005 RFC meeting, Tom Iverson described the DFW and provided a summary of the workgroup’s efforts.  The Regional Coordination Group (RCG) and Subbasin Rollup Group (SRG) have been evaluating methods to “roll-up” the subbasin plan information that will provide for project selection and funding allocation.  Tom indicated that it appears that the RCG is not directly addressing this issue; however, the RCG will be used by Council staff as a sounding board for suggestions and ideas.  The SRG is discussing how to roll-up subbasin information, but this group also appears to be providing input to Council staff to support their efforts in developing a project selection process and potentially a Fish and Wildlife Program

	ITEM 2: (cont.)
	amendment process for implementation of subbasin plans.  The CBFWA recognized that a decision framework process would be essential to help provide context for the Council staff efforts in developing their subbasin plan implementation process.  Subsequently, the DFW was organized to create a framework to guide the development of processes for project selection and funding allocation. 

Tom indicated that the DFW identified two basic questions that need to be addressed:

1. How will the funds be allocated (e.g., by province, etc.)?

2. How will projects be prioritized?

Tom further indicated that the DFW suggested that the Fish and Wildlife Program could be divided into the following six sections (i.e., Decision Support, Monitoring and Evaluation, Research, Mainstem, Habitat, and Artificial Production) for which the 70-15-15 funding allocation would be maintained for anadromous fish, resident fish, and wildlife, respectively.  In addition, Tom reported that the “All H Analyzer (AHA)” is being considered as a “tool” that could be used to guide the decision making process in the salmon-oriented basins.  The AHA will allow the anadromous fish managers to set numeric goals and objectives for anadromous fish.  The RFC briefly discussed the need to develop a comparable process for resident fish resources and will further discuss this topic during the May 4, 2005 RFC meeting.  

	ITEM 3:
	Resident Fish Conference Update
The program and “First Call for Abstracts” for the Resident Fish Conference 2005 and 29th International Kokanee Conference (available at www.cbfwa.org) was released to the region on March 10, 2005.  Neil Ward provided an update and discussed logistics for the upcoming conference that is scheduled for June 6-8, 2005 in Spokane, WA.  Neil requested that RFC participants contact him, in advance of the deadline for submission of abstracts, if they plan to participate as presenters.  Because the RFC expects to receive a large number of abstracts, they decided that an ad hoc conference committee should be formed to review and select the abstracts.  Neil will solicit the RFC for participation on the ad hoc conference committee.  The ad hoc conference committee will meet on May 3, 2005 to review the abstracts and will present their recommendations to the RFC during the May 5, 2005 RFC meeting.  

	ITEM 4:
	FY 2006 Start-of-Year Budget Development

Tom Iverson briefed the RFC on the process that was implemented to develop the NPPC’s FY 2006 recommended budget.  Council and BPA staffs as well as the Budget Oversight Group prepared an initial draft recommendation based on the NPCC Rolling Province Review recommendations.  This draft recommendation will be distributed for public comment during April 2005.  It is anticipated that in June, the NPCC’s Fish and Wildlife Committee will approve the draft budget (with modifications per public comments) and that an NPCC approval will occur in July.

	ITEM 5:
	CSMEP and RMEG Update
Frank Young provided an overview of the activities of CSMEP and RMEG and a status report for the two processes.  The PowerPoint presentation that Frank provided is available on the RFC website under the March 15, 2005 meeting.

	ITEM 6:
	Columbia River Lamprey Technical Workgroup Update 

On March 1, 2005, the Columbia River Basin Lamprey Technical Workgroup completed their review of the “Critical Uncertainties for Resident Lamprey in the Columbia River Basin” and requested that the RFC review the document. Dave Ward briefly discussed the content of the document. Because the RFC did not have adequate time to review the report prior to the meeting, participants were asked to forward their comments to Neil Ward no later than Friday, March 18, 2005, at which time Neil would compile the comments and forward them to the Jen Stone (USFWS) and the Members Management Group.

	ITEM 7:
	Resident Fish Project Site Visit Schedule

Neil Ward provided a brief overview of the RFC’s February 2, 2005 discussion regarding this item; however, due to time limitations, the RFC was unable to address this topic.  This item will be discussed during the May 4, 2005 RFC meeting at which time meeting participants will be asked to discuss the proposed activity and develop a tentative schedule for site visits.

	ITEM 8:
	Next Meeting and Location

The next meeting of the RFC will be May 4, 2005 from 9:00-12:00 at the CBFWA office in Portland, Oregon.
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